City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Funding for animal shelters
1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Mon, Apr 28, 2025 at 8:02 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Doberman PinscherRescue <dobierescue@earthlink.net>

Date: Mon, Apr 28, 2025 at 7:53 AM

Subject: Funding for animal shelters

To: <CityClerk@lacity.org>

Cc: Colleen Anderson <leapsandboundsrs@gmail.com>, Bella and Sunshine Rescue <bellaandsunshinerescue@gmail.
com>, Stephen Parks <stephen@holdenparks.com>, Veronica Perry <Veronica.perry@lacity.org>, Jaclyn Kirkman
<jaclyn.kirkman@lacity.org>, <catherine.lee@]acity.org>, Michael Gennis <limasierraranch@gmail.com>, Cynthia Moore
<cynmoore7@gmail.com>

Open letter to Mayor Bass and staff

We are a California non-profit foundation in operation for over 38 years, and we've done over 15,000 adoptions. Never
has the overpopulation, kill rate, and crisis in California animal shelters been more dire than it is now, post-Covid. We are
primarily a breed-specific rescue organization, and we can't save even 25% of the dogs of our own breed facing
euthanasia in California animal shelters.

I am imploring you to resist cutting any spending currently budgeted for the animal shelter system in the city of Los
Angeles! lItisn't adequate even at the current levels, so cutting this budget will only increase more carnage of innocent
animals and prolong the inadequate care so many currently receive.

Please hear this plea....

Sincerely,

Ardis Braun, President

Doberman Pinscher Rescue, Inc.
aka Dobies and Little Paws Rescue
Fillmore, CA



